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The end of an era    A speech from the outgoing Mayor, Cllr Frank Letch 
I do not know if 13 years as Mayor and Chairman is a record but it is a very long time and I think with 

my new commitments at District Council and County Council, it is time for me to hand over to     

somebody with the time it takes to do the job properly. I have enjoyed my time as Mayor and       

Chairman. There have been a few downturns such as the loss of the council building, but most of my 

memories are happy ones. I have worked with three Town Clerks and seen the coming and going of 

15 or so Town Councillors. Of all the Town Councillors the one who has supported me most is Joyce 

Harris, my vice-chairman. I cannot forget the help and support I have received from Natalia who 

greatly enjoyed her role as Town Mayoress. 

As Mayor it has been my delight to visit the local schools on many          

occasions, to improve our relationship with our twin town in France,       

Avranches, to represent the town at the Mid Devon show, the police 

awards ceremonies, various CODS' productions and the most moving time 

of the year is our wonderful commemoration held on 11 November at the 

War Memorial. As Chairman I have seen the creation of Christmas in    

Crediton, which has been such an outstanding success. I have                    

re-introduced the garden competition, which has included my favourite 

category, namely the Mayor's favourite and I instigated the surgeries held 

on the Town Square. 

Although I'm standing down as Chairman I shall remain on the Town     

Council because it is something that is dear to my heart. I shall continue to 

work for the town at all the levels at which I represent it. I wish my  

successor a very happy and fulfilling time ahead. 

Welcoming your new Chairman & Mayor! 
At this year’s Annual Full Council meeting, Cllr Liz Brookes-Hocking was elected as 

Crediton Town Council’s new Chairman and Mayor for 2021-2022. 

Cllr Brookes-Hocking thanked everybody for showing the 

confidence they had in her within this role. Cllr Brookes-

Hocking stated “It is a hard act to follow. Frank has given a 

great deal to this town: lots of time, lots of commitment, lots 

of enthusiasm and leadership. I am very delighted to be     

following in his footsteps”. 

At the meeting held on Tuesday 18 May 2021, Cllr Frank Letch wished Cllr Brookes-Hocking a     

wonderful time ahead. “You will have my support as a councillor and I know you will have the rock 

hard support of Joyce, your vice chairman. Thank you all and I do hope we have a wonderful year to 

come.” 



Community Consultations - have your say! 

A Partnership Success Story! 

It has only been 3 months since The Turning Tides Project agreed to take on this challenge and their 

enthusiasm has not gone unnoticed! Whether it’s cleaning the toilet at Newcombes Meadow, litter 

picking the parks and open spaces or weeding the Town Square, the team are quickly on hand no 

matter what the job. 

The Town Council is delighted to work with such a wonderful team 

of individuals who take a huge amount of pride in helping to keep 

the town looking its best. Already, we are very proud of  this           

collaboration and look forward to continuing and growing such an 

invaluable partnership. 

The Town Council recently teamed up with The Turning Tides Project to work 

together on an exciting new collaboration to tackle some of the maintenance 

issues around the town. Following increasing complaints of litter and general 

maintenance issues, the Town Council became aware of the need to take   

action and establish a sustainable maintenance plan.  

We want to know what is important to you and what services should be safeguarded. 

The more we hear the views of residents, the better placed we are as a council to        

actively pursue and provide the infrastructure, services and support that Crediton needs.  

You may have seen that we have a consultation running on the renovation of the toilets at            

Newcombes Meadow. To date, we have received almost 200 responses. The closing date is Friday 28 

May, and we look forward to considering the responses as part of a development plan. 

We hope that further consultations can take place on the community usage of Old Landscore School, 

which we want to be a well-used building serving the west end of town. Dates for these events will 

be advertised, and we look forward to discussing the issues that matter to you.  

Crediton Town Council raised its precept for the 2021/22 financial year in order to increase existing 

services and to funds services no longer provided by the district and county councils.  

With the lockdown restrictions set to ease over the summer months, we are 

looking forward to  holding community consultation events.  

We have been amazed by the increased usage on the Town Square and are proud of the community 

asset that we can all share. Crediton Arts Centre, the Town Team and Crediton Town Council have 

worked collaboratively to offer another summer Share in the Square schedule, which started in May. 

We hope that the sun starts to shine so that we can all enjoy the company of friends and family,     

music and food as restrictions ease.  

Share in the Square  

We also expect remedial works to be undertaken by Mid Devon District Council’s approved            

contractors to regrade the surface of the Town Square. We are yet to receive a date, but keep an eye 

on our website and Facebook page for further updates. 

We have The Turning Tides Project undertaking regular litter 

picking and maintenance in the Town Square but the tables 

will not be continually sanitised. As we head into June with 

further reduced restrictions, we are asking everyone to stay 

vigilant, use the many bins to dispose of litter and cigarette 

ends and leave the tables how you would wish to find them.  



The Climate Change & Sustainability Committee (CCSC) has been reconstituted recently following 

earlier meetings of a sub-committee during 2019/20. Established in response to direct appeals by 

environmental campaigners and local schoolchildren, the committee's six councillor members are 

concerned to develop appropriate policies for the town council, and to engage the local community 

in adopting more sustainable lifestyles. 

Global warming, and concerns for our local environment 

Floral Crediton Competition Look out for Floral Displays 

With covid restrictions slowly 

lifting, we hope you will be 

able to enjoy these displays 

and the town’s wonderful 

open spaces whilst still    

keeping the community safe.  

Its Chairman, Councillor Paul Vincent, says: "It is not at all straightforward to 

know how to translate the urgent issues around climate change into sensible 

local government action. But while Crediton's contribution in addressing the 

global crisis may be infinitesimally small, it remains up to all of us to play our 

part in improving the condition of our natural environment and reducing    

carbon emissions. 

I have invited our committee to develop a programme of sustainable-focused activities under the 

following headings: 'Living more locally', 'Supporting local food producers', and 'Improving our 

parks, gardens and community spaces'. However let's all be involved. Everyone is invited to             

contribute ideas and make suggestions to help develop the council's policies. These headings are 

broad, but they may focus attention on some areas to which the town council can usefully direct its 

energy and resources. 

CCSC holds monthly meetings which anyone can attend, and its members meet more often 

to brainstorm ideas for activities and new projects. 

Ideas are one thing, but it is the behaviour of the community as a whole that 

matters. None of us can achieve much by acting alone, but households,           

organisations and businesses may feel their efforts are more worthwhile when 

part of a shared community endeavour. Important too are the volunteer       

organisations and individuals who generously help look after our community 

spaces and who make such a valuable contribution to Crediton's social and     

cultural scene. There is scope for many more to be involved!" 

In addition, the Town Square flower towers will 

be blooming as always and the flower beds at 

St Lawrence Green and Newcombes Meadow 

are scheduled to be planted up any day now.  

As we start to see a glimpse of the summer 

weather ahead of us, you will soon be able to 

enjoy the bright and inviting floral displays 

painting the town. In the first week of June, 

over 50 hanging baskets will be put up around 

the town, bringing a much-appreciated splash 

of colour! 

We are pleased to confirm the Town Council’s    

annual Floral Crediton Competition is set to go 

ahead as usual this summer! The categories for 

entry are as follows: 

• Small formal garden (with or without veg)  

• Large formal garden (with or without veg) 

• Small managed natural garden 

• Large managed natural garden 

• Family garden 

• Patio or hanging baskets &  

other outdoor planted containers  

Entry forms are available from the Council Offices 

as well as Crediton Library, Tuckers & Homeleigh 

Garden Centre. The closing date for entries is 

Thursday 24 June and judging will take place on 8 

July 2021. Entry forms are also available on the 

town council website and Facebook page. 



Crediton Town Councillors - Boniface Ward  

Joyce Harris (Deputy Mayor)   5 Charlotte Street, Crediton EX17 3BB     01363 775221 

Jim Cairney*     31 East Street, Crediton, EX17 3AX     01363 773490 

John Downes*     Blagdon House, Blagdon, EX17 1EH    01363 774267 

Louise Martin     28 Dean Street, Crediton, EX17 3EN    07519 930040 

John Ross     3 Victoria Place, Pounds Hill, EX17 1DS    01363 775146  

Hannah Zorlu     Hilary, Barnfield, Crediton, EX17 3HY    01363 530037 

 

Crediton Town Councillors - Lawrence Ward 

Frank Letch *  **     2 Butt Parks, Crediton, EX17 3HE    01363 775739 

Liz Brookes-Hocking (Mayor & Chairman) Oliver House, 7 North Street, Crediton, EX17 2BT  01363 774562 

Guy Cochran     Dunstone House, 4 Blagdon Rise, Crediton, EX17 1EN  07891 898487 

Stephen Huxtable    Woodlands, 15b Exeter Road, Crediton, EX17 3BH  07875 886550 

Mike Szabo     9 Alexandra Way, Crediton, EX17 2EA    01363 775255 

Paul Vincent     3 Western Villas, Western Road, Crediton, EX17 3NA  01363 775048 

 

Rachel Avery  (Town Clerk)    Council Offices, 8A North Street, Crediton, EX17 2BT  01363 773717 

      E-mail: townclerk@crediton.gov.uk 

Useful Contacts 

Mid Devon District Council 01884 255255  www.middevon.gov.uk   District(*) & County Councillors (**) 

Devon County Council  0845 155 1015  www.devon.gov.uk   John Downes (District)  01363 774267 

Crediton Library  01363 772578       Jim Cairney (District)  01363 773490 

Crediton Hospital  01363 775588       Andi Wyer (District)   01363 777160 

Social Services   0845 155 1015       Frank Letch (District & County) 01363 775739 

        

Non-Urgent Police Enquiries/Reports       101  Report a power cut    105 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
June 

5 & 19   Farmers’ Market  Crediton Town Square 

5  St Boniface Day   

July 

3 & 17   Farmers’ Market  Crediton Town Square 

20  Crediton Town Council meeting, 7.00 pm 

  held at Old Landscore School, Greenway 

COVID 19 UPDATE - MEETINGS & OFFICE OPENING 

We have now resumed face-to-face meetings, however you can still    

follow these via livestream on our Facebook feed. To ensure we adhere to 

Covid-19 regulations, members of the public are requested to submit 

questions to the Town Clerk prior to meetings and watch via Facebook.   

Currently, the Council Office is closed to visitors. We will continue to     

review the government’s guidance on this and will update our website 

and social media pages when we know more. For now, Office staff will 

continue to answer calls/respond to emails from Monday to Friday       

between 10 am to 2 pm, so please call/email if you’d like to get in touch. 
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